
University of Missouri Libraries Staff Association 
Executive Board Meeting 
July 12, 2007 
1:30 pm- 2:30 pm 
Reference Conference Room 
 
Present: Adrienne Arden, Michelle Baggett, Jack Batterson (Recorder) , Rachel Brekhus, 
Steve Clayton, Mark Ellis, Delores Fisher,  Karla Geerlings,  Tammy Green , Mary 
Hainen, Ruthe Morse, Wayne Sanders, , and Bette Stuart. 
 
Absent : Michael Spears 
 
Tammy reported on Hickman’s recent fund raising efforts. A few months ago, the Board 
agreed to contribute $150 to this cause. The following was reported in the Columbia 
Schools quarterly newsletter: 
Through the combined efforts of Hickman High School’s court warming king and 
homecoming queen candidates, more than $22,000 has been raised this year. The amount 
includes $8,000 for the Cambodian Book Drive. That money will purchase books for the 
first English language library in Cambodia. 

The privacy issue discussion was postponed, as Michael Spears was not present to 
discuss the technical issues. 
 
Karla finished the new MULSA brochures, and she printed copies for Leo. 

MULSA Courtesy Report 
Sympathy card to Michelle Baggett – death of grandmother 
Sympathy card to Tony Schwartz – death of grandmother 
 
Social chair: 
Our summer picnic was the best in years with more than 50 people attending. 
The New Staff Tea is the next event and will take place on September 12th in the staff 
lounge. 
 
Please see the separate report for more details. 
 
Staff Lounge: 
Supplies purchased: 
Napkins:      $5.38 
Dish soap:    $5.99 
Total:     $11.37 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Many thanks to our new and returning crew of volunteer lounge cleaners who will begin 
their duties on July 1, 2007: 
 
Monday:  Karen Eubanks and Mary Hainen 
Tuesday:  Tammy Green and Colleen Smith 
Wednesday:             Cindy Cotner 
Thursday:  Rachel Brekhus and Amy Lana 
Friday:              Adrienne Arden 
 
Community chair: 
MULSA will have another food collection this Thanksgiving. Please see the separate 
report for other details. 
 
Book sale: 
See the separate report 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jack Batterson 
Secretary 
 


